GARSINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

The Monthly Meeting of the Parish Council was held in the Village Hall on Monday 3rd August 2015, commencing at 7.30pm. The Chairman, Chris Wright presided: present were Cllrs Anne Eastwood (Vice Chairman), Paul Bolam, Richard Betteridge, Matthew Dovey, Ian Dickinson, Mike Patrick, Judith Westgate with J Eden in attendance.  Also present were 14 members of the public.  County Councillor Lorraine Lindsay-Gale joined the meeting at 7.50pm

8/15/1 Apologies for Absence

District Councillor Elizabeth Gillespie

8/15/2 Declarations of Interest

None

8/15/3 Public Participation

Planning Application P15/S1878/FUL

Barbara Engstrom handed the Parish Council a petition from residents in Combewell and other areas of village outlining resident’s concerns and objections to this application. These included intrusion into the green belt, contravening of planning permission of two other sites in Kiln Lane, increased traffic on a bridleway.  Chairman Chris Wright asked if copies of the document had been sent to the Planning Department at SODC, he was advised the information contained in the petition had already been forwarded to the Planning Officer dealing with the application.

Mr Matthias who lives next door to the site raised his concerns over hazardous waste that might already have been dumped there.  He was also concerned about how many travelling caravans might use the site if permission was given.  Other residents who live in Kiln Lane raised concerns about the access, which is already in a poor state of repair and certainly not suitable for sustained use by heavy vehicles.

Chairman Chris Wright urged residents to keep a record of any activities which might result in the dumping of hazardous or illegal generic waste, without details and information it was very difficult to get any action taken.

Chairman Chris Wright then outlined the previous history on the current traveller sites in Kiln Lane, there was currently one unauthorised site and one site that had temporary planning permission until 2016, he advised everyone present that the Parish Council has used all the powers at its disposal to stop any further development in Kiln Lane.  One of the main problems is that SODC does not have a Traveller Plan and he could only apologise that the District Councillor was not present at the meeting to answer some of the questions being raised.

This application would be discussed under planning later in the Agenda and all the reasons put forward would be taken into consideration when making a decision.

Planning Application P15/S2398/HH  1 Johnson Close.

Mr and Mrs Bowler who live next to the property advised the Parish Council of their concerns regarding this application.  Permission for a number of parking spaces at the front   had been requested and if granted this would greatly impede the view from the front of the their property, they also had concerns about the drainage system at the rear of the house as currently the manhole that linked the neighbouring properties was in the conservatory and any realignment of the sewage/waste system would impact on the properties on either side.  Drainage had not been mentioned in the planning application and Mrs Bowler said she had already visited SODC to voice her concerns.

This application would also be discussed later in the Agenda and the reasons highlighted would be considered when making a decision.

8/15/4 Minutes of the Monthly Meeting held on 6th July 2015

7/15/9 Planning item P15/S1890/FUL The Green.

 Change “whilst initial negotiations had been favourable” to read “whilst an initial response had been positive”

7/15/12 Trees and Hedges change to “Many of the responses received from residents did agree that some of the areas were very overgrown and action needed to be taken”

8/15/5 Matters Arising from the Minutes not covered elsewhere

Chairman Chris Wright said that further grant applications could not be made until after the anniversary of previous applications.

Cllr Mike Patrick advised that the Sports and Social Club have a committee meeting tonight and will discuss the problem of the lower gates being locked early, particularly during school holidays.

8/15/6 County Councillor’s Report

A copy of the County Councillors report had been circulated.

County Cllr Lorraine Lindsay-Gale advised the meeting that the Chief Executive would be leaving at the end of September and a reduced settlement figure had been agreed.

She also reported that every aspect of the County Councils expenditure was currently under review with another proposed 60 million reduction in the budget.  She said that life at the County Council was very grim with all the proposed cutbacks.

Cllr Richard Betteridge asked why the current work at the Woodstock and Banbury Road roundabouts was not being carried out 24/7, this would have shortened the completion time considerably.  The County Cllr responded that residents’ views had been taken into consideration when plans for these road improvements had been scheduled.

Chairman Chris Wright raised the issue of the traffic lights that had been placed in the Wheatley Road over two separate weekends without any apparent works being scheduled. This had caused complaints from a number of residents.

Following a number of telephone calls from residents and councillors it had been established that temporary permission for traffic lights had been given by the Highways Department to Thames Water to enable a water leak to be repaired. 

Cllr Judith Westgate said she had reported this water leak at her property and didn’t really understand why it had caused so many problems for other residents. Cllr Westgate agreed to forward the details to the County Councillor for further investigation.

Supported Transport Public Consultation

Cllr Lorraine Lindsay-Gale urged the Parish Council to get involved with this.  Cllr Matthew Dovey said that there were already plans in place to formalise a response from the five parishes, he also pointed out that changes were still being made to the consultation document, it was felt that some of the current reviews being considered would particularly hit Garsington.  The County Councillor asked to be kept informed of any responses to the consultation, she did however feel that regrettably some rural areas would almost certainly lose some bus services.

Household Waste Recycling Centre Strategy.

County Cllr Lorraine Lindsay-Gale advised residents that if they wanted to keep a particular recycling centre they needed to take part in the public consultation that would be carried out for 8 weeks from the 10 August to 5 October.  Full details of the consultation can be found on the County Council website.

County Councillor Lorraine Lindsay-Gale left the meeting at 8.20pm

8/15/7 District Councillor’s Report

None

8/15/8 Finance

Barclays Current Account at end of June 2015 £42,567.80

PC to note DD payment to Grundons for June £40.39

Cheques received for Newsletter advertising £300

The following cheques were approved and signed

Go Ride £67.92 (Garsington subsidy for weekend bus service)

BGG Village Grass Cutting
£457.50

IAC Internal Audit Fee £222

CPRE Membership £36

Data Protection Registration £35

HMRC/PAYE £69.60

Clerks Salary £278.45

Administration Costs £58.96

8/15/9 Planning

P15/S1878/FUL Land at Kiln Lane

Change of use of land to a private gypsy and traveller caravan site.

Following a full discussion on this application and taking into account all the issues highlighted by residents, the Councillors agreed that this development would be an intrusion into the Green Belt without any real mitigating circumstances and would cause an increase in traffic on a bridleway that is already in a poor state of repair.  The unanimous decision was to reject this application.

P15/S2398/HH 1 Johnson Close

Front porch extension and roof alterations.

The Councillors agreed to reject this application based on the loss of amenity for neighbours, due to the increased parking requested in the application.  There is also the issue of the drainage system that had been brought to the attention of the Council and this should be considered prior to the Planning Department making a decision.

8/15/10 Correspondence to Chairman and Clerk

The Chairman had received an email from Dane Rawlins who lived in Oxford Road regarding concerns over damage to property caused by vibrations from traffic over speed humps.

Cllr Richard Betteridge suggested that the County Council Highways Engineer should be asked to investigate, it is possible to measure the amount of vibration resulting from traffic passing over the speed humps.

Cllrs Anne Eastwood and Cllrs Matthew Dovey both expressed views that the road humps might not be the cause; they had both experienced vibration problems at their properties in Oxford Road in an area that does not have road humps.   Clerk will contact the County Council.

A letter had been received from a Mr Pope, requesting permission to plant a Camellia in the hedge at the Burial Ground near to the memorial site where his wife’s ashes are buried.  Councillors agreed that if the Camellia was planted in the hedge and not in the Burial Ground permission could be given. Clerk to action.

Open Space Consultation

The information received was incorrect naming only Denton Lane Sports Area and Garsington Manor as open spaces.  Clerk to prepare a draft response and circulate to Councillors.

197 Oxford Road

Clerk had been visited by resident at 195 Oxford Road expressing his concerns over the activity at 197 Oxford Road, he had also emailed details relating to the activities at 197 Oxford Road particularly the park. It was agreed that the resident at 195 would be asked if he was willing to keep a time and date log of the vehicle activity at 197 Oxford Road.  Clerk will action.

8/15/11 Playground

Cllr Paul Bolam reported that 16 responses had been received from the residents in Poplar Close.  Ten of the responses received were against any play equipment being installed in this green space. At the present time no further action will be taken. The Chairman will include this information in the next Newsletter.

Cllr Paul Bolam had circulated the quote to repair the aerial runway in the Play Area in Denton Lane.  It was agreed this cost should be approved with repairs to take place as soon as possible. Cllr Bolam will action this.

He also reported there was still some work needed to clear the surface below the aerial runway of weeds and then to rake the bark. Cllr Bolam will contact Councillors with possible dates for this work to be carried out.  There were also a number of other small problems to some of the equipment and fencing that needed attention.  The Clerk advised that a new catch had been fitted to the gate following a complaint from a resident and some minor repairs had also been carried out to the fencing and picnic table.

Clerk had now obtained the key for the waste bin and replacement bin bags from Mr Tipping and passed them to Cllr Bolam.

8/15/12 Village Maintenance

Trees and Hedges

Following the inspection by councillors of some trees and hedges around the village it was decided to carry out work to the hedges around the Old School Gardens and Pettiwell.  It was agreed this would take place over the Bank Holiday weekend.  Cllr Anne Eastwood agreed to talk to Clive Woodward, who had said he was able to obtain waste skips at a cheaper rate. This would be placed on the triangle of grass opposite the Plough.  

The Clerk had highlighted the growth of the cherry tree on The Green the tree now hung over much of the Map Stand.  This would be looked at by the working party on the bank holiday weekend, being mindful that it was in the Conservation Area.

Phipps Well – Clerk had contacted the grass cutting contractor and was arranging for this area to be cut when they next carried out the normal grass cutting schedule.

Defibrillators – Clerk presented the Council with three quotes, it was decided to place the order with Wel Medical, this is the defibrillator recommended by South Central Ambulance Service and their Defibrillation Officers will also carry out training free of charge.

Sports and Social Club have confirmed that they already have a power supply available.

Clerk will get quotes for installation of power supply at the Village Hall and Elm Drive Shops.  Defibrillators to be ordered – Clerk to action

Badgers- Licence to exclude the badgers from Burial Ground should be received in the next 10 days.  Cllr Richard Betteridge and the Clerk met with Pepler Fencing to discuss the best way to fence off the area and exclude the badgers. Waiting for quote.

Disabled Ramp at Elm Drive Shops – Cllr Ian Dickinson advised that his contact was on holiday and he would progress this further when he returned.

Mower – Clerk had reached an agreement with Mr Tipping for purchase of the mower, invoice had been raised.

Old Stone Cross – Chairman Chris Wright raised concerns about the condition of some areas of stone around this ancient monument.  Cllr Ian Dickinson said he had a contact that he could ask for advice regarding possible repairs.

8/15/13 Village Bus Service

Cllr Matthew Dovey said there was nothing to report at the present time.

8/15/14 Policing/Speed Monitoring

Police report had been circulated.

The recent problems with egg throwing had been included in the Newsletter.  Police were keen to here from anyone who had been a victim of this anti-social behaviour.  It was understood that several residents had been targeted in Oxford and Wheatley Road.

Chairman Chris Wright asked Cllr Dovey for update on Speed Monitor.  Cllr Dovey said he was hoping to get it moved to a different location in the village but needed help with this.  Cllr Richard Betteridge said he would like it moved to Southend and would liaise with Cllr Dovey to action this.

8/15/15 Risk Assessment

This had been circulated, to be carried forward to the next meeting.

8/15/16 Standing Orders

Clerk to circulate current standing orders document- for discussion at the next meeting

8/15/17 Financial Regulations

Clerk to circulate current financial regulations document- for discussion at the next meeting

8/15/18 Any Other Business

Cllr Mike Patrick had received a request from the Sports and Social Club asking for permission to rent out the cricket area next season, they would only have one team and would like to maximise the use.  The Councillors agreed that for the next cricket season this request would be granted, they also agreed that any remuneration earned from renting the area could be retained by the Sports Club as they maintained the pitch.

Waste Bin at St Mary’s

Clerk had circulated a list of collection dates, councillors were asked to provide details of dates they would be prepared to place the bin outside the Churchyard for collection.

Collections take place on Tuesdays.

Honorarium

The Clerk raised the issued regarding the payment of honorariums, the internal auditor had again advised that this should not be happening.  It was agreed that any such payments would be reviewed.  Clerk will action.  

Meeting closed at 9.35pm
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FROM CLLR LORRAINE LINDSAY-GALE
BUDGET

The hard work of preparing a budget for 2016/17 will soon begin in earnest. The exact financial position will not be known until the end of November when the Comprehensive Spending Review is announced; this may mean that the final details of the Budget may not be decided until the January 2016 Cabinet meeting. It is currently expected that around another £60m of savings will have to be made; these will mean some difficult decisions will have to be taken in order to achieve a balanced budget on 16th February 2016. The County Council has already made savings of £204 million since 2010. Further savings of £88 million by 2018 have been planned, so the additional £60m takes the total savings to £352 million. The biggest single budget challenge is the ever-rising cost of Social Care (see below).

THE CHALLENGE OF SOCIAL CARE COSTS

Nearly half of the Council's budget goes on Social Care. By and large, the Council's responsibilities here are statutory, meaning that for the most part, budget cuts fall in other areas. An extraordinary statistic is that at any one time, just 2% of the population account for all these Social Care costs. The figures are shown in detail on the attached chart.

HOUSEHOLD WASTE RECYCLING CENTRE STRATEGY

A HWRC strategy will aim to create a sustainable network of sites across the county that are well located for areas of population. The network, together with district council kerbside collections, will aim to maximise the amount of waste reused and recycled in the county and minimise the amount of material sent for disposal. An agreed strategy will enable OCC to seek contributions from new development to maintain and improve the HWRC network. In order to achieve a financially sustainable network of sites, it is proposed that the strategy to be consulted on is based on the following key objectives:

· reduce number of sites; 

· locate sites to limit as much as possible the drive times for residents; 

· locate the sites as close as possible to the more populated centres.

A public consultation started on 10 August and will run until 5 October 2015. It can be found here: https://consultations.oxfordshire.gov.uk/consult.ti/HWRCstrategy/consultationHome

RECYCLING ROAD SWEEPINGS

Road sweepings from across Oxfordshire are to be processed at a state-of-the-art new treatment and recovery facility in Ewelme – a move which is designed to boost recycling rates and help cut costs for Oxfordshire County Council. The specially-designed facility, built by Grundon Waste Management at a cost of £1.3m, is one of the most technically advanced in the UK and helps councils meet their recycling targets through the recovery of all road sweeping waste, including leaves, sand and grit, and metals. Around 5,000 tonnes of sweepings a year are collected from Oxfordshire’s roads by operators working for each of the five district councils; all of this material will now be processed and recycled at the new plant.
REDUCING THE COST OF THE BACK OFFICE

Cabinet agreed to join the Hampshire partnership as an operational partner for the provision of back office support services through their Integrated Business Centre, with an expected saving of £805,000 pa. The existing Hampshire partnership is legally underpinned by an unincorporated public-to-public partnership. This enables each public body to jointly deliver and share the benefits of shared services between themselves. As a partnership rather than a commercial outsourcing, the expectation is that all partners (including OCC) will collaborate and work together for the good of the partnership. OCC will join the partnership through a joint working agreement, retaining influence on the partnership through an operational forum, which provides a basis for consultation and the exercise of influence in the management of the overall joint working arrangements.

A-LEVEL RESULTS 

The wait is over for thousands of students receiving their A-Level results at schools and colleges across Oxfordshire. Based on the information provided by schools and academies so far, early indications appear to show around 96 per cent of students have gained two or more A-Levels at the A*- E pass rate. This would represent an increase on the 2014 figure (95.1 per cent) – but confirmed results will be published later in the year. Information received also suggests around 50% of students have achieved two or more A levels at grade A*-B. This would also represent an improvement on the corresponding figure for 2014 (46.7%); however, these are estimates only and should be viewed with caution at this stage.
GCSE RESULTS 

Around 6,200 young people across Oxfordshire have now received their GCSE results. It is the second year since the introduction of a number of national changes to the examination and assessment process, including the requirement for schools to submit their ‘first results’ only for Government assessment, with the results of any retaken exams not taken into account. As was the case last year, the council has received a mix of results from schools and academies, with some reporting their ‘best results’, and others reporting results based only on ‘first exams’ taken. As such, the council cannot yet provide an estimate for the percentage of Oxfordshire students achieving the national benchmark of five A*-C grades, including English and Maths. Verified results will be published nationally in the autumn. Last year Oxfordshire moved ahead of the national average for the proportion of students achieving 5A*-Cs including English and Maths. A total of 59.4% of pupils gained five A*-C GCSEs including English and Maths compared with 56.8 per cent for state-funded schools across the country.
A40 STRATEGY

When the A40 strategy was debated at the July Cabinet meeting, it was decided to take a long-term view for the A40 corridor looking at all possible options. During September/October there will be exhibitions and open meetings when residents will be able to discuss and understand all the different options.

Cutteslowe and Wolvercote roundabouts

The works at these roundabouts are a necessary part of the A40 strategy and need to be done in one go as the junctions are so close together that any works to one impact on the other. Doing them together also significantly reduces the length of time that drivers will be impacted upon. The work will take more than a year; it could have been done more quickly, but that would have involved the unacceptable closure of key roads.

Chipping Norton CONSULTATION

If approved at the Cabinet meeting on 15th September, a consultation into the future of intermediate care beds in Chipping Norton will now go ahead, as funding for the current arrangements will only last until the end of March 2016. The consultation will be on alternative arrangements, which are sustainable beyond March 2016.

